

State of New Jersey

CHRIS CHRISTIE

Governor

KIM GUADAGNO

Lt. Governor

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION PO Box 500 Trenton, NJ 08625-0500

CHRISTOPHER D. CERF
Commissioner

September 6, 2012

TO:

Executive County Superintendents

Executive County School Business Administrators

FROM:

Patricia C. Scott, Director

Fiscal Policy and Planning/Office of School Finance

SUBJECT: November School Elections/Board of Education candidates

For school districts having a November election, in the situation where a board of education vacancy arises after the date for submission of board of education candidates (the June primary), we have concluded that it is reasonable for a board candidate to petition the county election clerk prior to sixty days before the date of the November election.

Please forward this message to the chief school administrators, school business administrators and board secretaries in your county.

PCS/Y:\Toula\Sept. Elections Memol.doc

C: Members/State Board of Education
David Hespe
Senior Staff
Pam Castellanos
Robert Giles, Director, Division of Elections